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By Jim Kendrick
At the Nov. 20 Monument Sanitation 
District Board meeting, District Man-
ager Mike Wicklund reviewed a variety 
of problems that have occurred regard-
ing the district’s shared ownership of the 
Tri-Lakes Wastewater Treatment Facility. 
The other owner districts are Palmer Lake 
Sanitation District and Woodmoor Water 
and Sanitation District. These problems 
remain unresolved, making it difficult to 
finalize their total costs in the district’s 
2015 budget, the impact of these unde-
fined costs on other 2015 budget priorities, 
and the size of the fee increase needed in 
2015 to cover these additional expenses. 

The public hearing for the district’s 
2015 budget is scheduled for 10 a.m. on 
Dec. 18 in the district conference room, 
130 Second St. 

President Ed DeLaney’s out-of-town 
absence was unanimously excused. Trea-
surer Don Smith chaired the meeting. 

JUC update
Wicklund reported that Tri-Lakes Waste-
water Treatment Facility Manager Bill 
Burks had stated at the Nov. 11 Joint Use 
Committee meeting that a non-toxic cause 
had been found for three whole effluent 
toxicity test failures in a row in the third 
quarter of 2014. Baby ceriodaphnia dubia 
fleas are red and those inside of clumps of 
red algae had not been visually observed 
or counted by technicians of the GEI 
Consulting testing laboratory. The result-
ing lower counts than the actual number 
of baby fleas present yielded incorrectly 
low counts for both flea reproduction and 
survivability in the series of tests that 
determine toxicity for varying concentra-
tions of biosolid wastes. These incorrectly 
low visual flea counts by the technicians 
presented the appearance of a test failure 
due to some undetermined toxic element 

in the Tri-Lakes plant’s treated effluent. 
However, two passing tests in a row us-
ing correct counting procedures should 
resolve this issue without fines or other 
penalties, since no actual toxicity was 
detected. 

Wicklund also noted that the long-
planned construction of a Tri-Lakes facil-
ity storage building would be postponed 
for a fourth year because the three bids 
submitted were $157,000 or more while 
the amount budgeted at the recommenda-

tion of the facility’s architect was $85,000. 
The JUC contract with this consultant 
architect was terminated. The storage 
building will be turned over to the facil-
ity’s engineering consultant Tetra Tech to 
advertise as another bid alternative option 
for the total phosphorus tertiary treatment 
clarifier expansion project that will be put 
out for bid in 2015. 

Burks said a third Tri-Lakes Facility 
operator will be hired in April 2015 to 
handle the additional workload created 
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Tri-Lakes construction cost-sharing issues remain unresolved


